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Brian 
Thank you for your continued donations towards Brian’s upcoming surgery. You 
all have been very generous and so uplifting with your words of 
encouragement. 

 

Brian’s headaches, seizures and other symptoms are getting worse. We have 
contacted his surgeons in South Africa to finalize a date. They are looking at 
the end of September or beginning of October.  I will keep you posted when we 
lock down a date. 

Please help us reach our goal of $60,000.00. We are currently at $11,190 and 
still have a long ways to go and a short amount of time.  Any amount will go a 
long way! 

Please donate for this life-saving surgery at the GoFundMe l or The Zambia 
Mission Fund (ZMF). 

Donate on GoFund ME

Donate on ZMF

https://www.gofundme.com/f/join-brians-journey-towards-healing
https://zambiamission.org/
https://zambiamission.org/orphan-care/brians-medical-needs.html


 

 

Welcoming New Babies!
The Haven took in 4 new infants this last month. A set of twins, boy and girl, a 
boy who is also a twin, but the family kept girl, and a very smiley little girl. We 
currently have 25 babies and 8 children from age 9-16 at the Haven homes. 
Eric’s house has 15 boys / young adults. This brings us to 48 children in the 
care of The Haven Child Care Homes. 



 

 

Our Annual West Reach Medical Mission 
This year our number of volunteers went up from 80 -100! We had a very 
successful trip seeing over 4,093 people for medical and spiritual needs. Thank 
you to all that pray and support this ministry every year. Westreach has been 
going strong since 1999. 

 

Facing load shedding together 
The minister for energy here in Zambia has just announced this past week that 
load shedding is increasing to 17 hours off everyday effective immediately. 

 

They predict that come October we may not have any power at all until our 
next rainy season. 

 

Please join the nation in praying for a fruitful rainy season. 

Blessings, 
The Haven Team 
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